ASPL ELECTIONS
Learning Aim
The aim of the ASPL (Assistant School Pupil Leader) elections was to actively involve students in the selection process for leadership roles within the school. The election aimed to foster democratic principles among students, enhance their understanding of governance, and identify responsible and capable individuals to assist in leading and representing the student body effectively.

Description
Students of class 11 were nominated as candidates for the ASPL according to the portfolio submitted by them which includes their achievements, skills, other details, etc. Nominees then campaigned by giving a speech, going to each and every class to present their ideas and to convince the voters why they are the most eligible person for the post. Voting occurred on 17th June,2024 in a classroom using ballot papers and separate voting boxes for boys and girls. The process was monitored by P.T teacher and existing office bearers. Votes were counted and the results were announced during the morning assembly by the Vice Principal on 27th June, 2024.

Learning outcome
Students gained practical experience in democratic processes through participation in nominations, campaigning, and voting. The transparent process of the elections highlighted the values of fairness and integrity, setting an example for all students. The newly elected ASPLs demonstrated an understanding of their responsibilities and a commitment to their roles, preparing them to contribute meaningfully to the school community.


